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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Marjorie E Garcia

Date:

February 11, 2019


Subject:
Pacific Region Director’s Report
As the Pacific Region Director, I am proud to represent the states and territories of the Pacific region and honored to be a member of the NADE Board. During the first half of the fiscal year 2019, I maintained no less than monthly contact with each of the Pacific Region chapters, primarily assuring each chapter had access to the resources and information to support their success. Through these contacts, corporate tax status issues were resolved and confirmed for AZ, WADE-R/S, and OR and this information was forwarded to the NADE treasurer and the Ad hoc Tax Compliance Committee Chair. 

Membership drives remained a strong focus for the Pacific Region during the first half of the fiscal year, as I encouraged chapters to develop Membership Drive plans for the month of January.  AZ hosted several events where members made themselves available to DDS employees to answer questions about NADE and actively recruited new members (4 to-date!), including a raffle for 2 new memberships (one for each DDS office). ID also hosted membership drives and events renewing commitments to NADE, increasing their membership to 43. In addition, NV reported holding membership drive luncheons, with partial membership grants offered to the first new members from each office.
In addition to membership services, the Pacific Region members actively participated in a variety of NADE and community-building events:

· Members representing OrADE, AZADE, and WADE-R/S are volunteering their time and resources as NADE committee members. 

· IDEA  reported sponsoring a post-NTC training conference, “SSA Forum: The Final Frontiers”, which included a review of the NTC as well as topics inspired by the NTC, a Vision Business Update, workshops to improve and inform DDS work experiences (sleep hygiene, personality types, and stress relief), and a luncheon for their coworkers.
· Charitable events to benefit the local communities included a Halloween costume contest collecting donations for a Domestic Violence Shelter, with prizes for the top contestants; a Community Fall Leaf Clean-up; Wreaths Across America; Toys for Tots collections; a Boise Rescue Mission fundraiser that raised $250; as well as other celebrations.
· Chapter/DDS-support programs included bottle recycling; a Halloween Chili Cook-off; a Veteran’s Day breakfast delived to ID DDS service members; Thanksgiving celebrations; at least one Ugly Sweater Contest; a Winter Weight Loss Challenge (ongoing through the end of April) and a variety of staff luncheons and other functions. All of these events were hosted in an effort to promote teamwork, learning, health and improved morale in the DDSs.
In addition to the chapter recognitions, individual members were forwarded opportunities to respond to NPRMs, provide feedback about NADE’s fiscal goals, and to contribute to the Advocate. 

More events and staff appreciation programs are already in the planning for the second half of the year, while the Pacific Region prepares for another strong representation at the 2019 NTC. Discussions continue with Chapters to host another Pacific Region NTC in the near future.
Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie E Garcia

Pacific Region Director

